Article 15

With respect to Article 15, AODP believes that the most important issues to be adhered to are the following three:

1. Since we are considering a special Agreement for people with disabilities, we must take care that the convention should be of clear wording and connotation as regards granting people with disabilities their full freedom and their right to make their own personal decisions with respect to choosing the services and facilities they are in need of, and wish to make use of.

2.  The Agreement talks of stages  or steps of implementation, and AODP is convinced that such approach is sound and correct in general; however, we hope that the word "stages" or "steps" does not turn out to become a justification for delaying and stalling the implementation process. In this case we will encounter a new obstacle along the road of implementing the Agreement.

3.  AODP agrees to what is included in the title of Article 15 as put forward by the Working Group, provided it is clear that independent living and integration are not diametrically opposed. Independent living or independence to us means the right of a person with disability to take all decisions that are related to his/her own affairs, as well as the right to act in accordance with what he/she sees fit and fulfilling his/her own interests. Integration to community means that a person with disability can lead a normal social life enjoying all his/her rights and carrying on all his/her duties.         
